INTRA BRICS RELATIONS (Special focus on Brazil-Russia trade and investment issues) – by Thaís Moretz-Sohn Fernandes

The BRICS meeting in Goa, India, is occupying the attention of many researchers in Brazil and around the world. Since the acronym BRIC was created, in 2001, and they had their first Heads of State Summit, in 2009, critics have been arguing that BRICS countries are a controversial group of nations and doom to fail.

To many, they lack political coordination, common interests and trust. According to Joseph Nye, despite the continuation of BRICS gatherings every year, “BRICS is not likely to become a serious political organization of like-minded states.” 
With a weak economic performance and an unfavorable economic scenario for the short and mid term, in October, 2015, Goldman Sachs, the creator of the BRIC acronym,  announced the decision to merge its BRIC fund with a broader emerging-market fund, giving rise to more criticism against BRICS as a group.

In my presentation for the NATIONAL RESEARCH UNIVERSITY, THE HIGHER SCHOOL OF ECONOMICS IN SAINT PETESBURG, I argue that the current economic crisis make their cooperation even more indispensable. Rather than spending energy to combat outside criticism, BRICS countries should put more efforts in studying and fomenting trade and investment opportunities among themselves. 
When Brazil and Russia relations are concerned, for instance, despite a positive and friendly mutual perception, little do Brazilian and Russian consumers know about each other’s brands and culture. The two countries should, therefore, put into practice concrete actions to foment more business and mutual understanding among their own enterprises and consumers. 
